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	         Aberdeen Grammar School Parent Council: Meeting Minutes 



	Aberdeen Grammar School
	         Monday 12th September 2016

	Parent Council Meeting
	         7pm-8:30pm, Room 114


Minutes of Meeting
 Parents:           Alison Campbell, Tania Davidson, Margaret Davidson, Angela Bowyer

                        Angela Stewart, Diego Mejias, Frederica Stephens, Colm O’Riordan, Eric

                        Aasterud, Alan Denison, Lucia Mosca, Margaret Ogilvie, Anna Bokedal

                        Maureen Marton, Grace Doige-Harrison, Steve Doige-Harrison and 

                        Evelyn Lilly                               
Teachers:          Alison Murison (Head Teacher), Alan Martin (DHT) and Kristine 

                        Donohoe   
Councillors:
     Jenny Laing

Pupils:              Jason Alexander and Eve Flett    
Apologies:        John Anderson, Pamela Burney, Hayley Barr        
Welcome 
Margaret thanked everyone for coming and said how pleased she was to see so many new faces.  
Presentation on Google Classroom

Mr Martin and his colleague Ms Donohoe provided a demonstration of Google Classroom from a teacher’s point of view.  They can use it for a variety of activities including uploading study notes, issuing homework, marking homework and communicate with pupils.  It has been well received by staff and is proving to be a useful tool.  Jason then provided an overview of Google Classroom from a pupil perspective.  Pupils can use it to check when their homework is due, access study notes, ask teachers questions and submit homework.  If pupils prefer to do their homework in a jotter, they can still do this and record on Google Classroom that they have done this.  Eve advised that it is also a good way to complete large pieces of work over the year with teachers able to look at a pupils progress and give constructive feedback along the way.  Pupils are finding Google Classroom really useful and can access it on any computer and via an app.
School Website

Mr Martin advised that the school website is due to go live on Monday 19th September and will contain a lot more information than it did in the past.  In addition to the information parents are used to seeing on the website, they will be able to read the daily school bulletin, view the list of extra-curricular activities and read notifications.  The school will provide training for a representative of the Parent Council and the PTA so that they are able to upload information to the site.   There will also be a lot more useful information for pupils on it, although course materials will tend to be uploaded to Google Classroom.   Action:  Mr Martin to ask Charlie Love, the website developer if it will be possible for parents to follow the website and get email notification of any new posts. 
Approval of Minutes of Previous Meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were approved by the Parent Council.  Their approval was proposed by Colm O’Riordan and seconded by Alan Denison.
Outstanding Actions

· Psychology Lab: Presentation on the adolescent brain – update not available so carried forward to the next meeting.
· Parent Council Logo – update not available so carried forward to the next meeting.
Feedback from Head Teacher
· Staffing: The school has successfully recruited staff in a range of subject areas, including: Becky Graham in Music, Megan Mackie in Geography, Jennifer Malone in Biology, Lee Murray in Computing and James Duffy in Art & Design. The school also welcomes three probationary teachers this session: Peter Teismann in Chemistry, Karina Waddell in PE and Nathaniel Coe in PE

· SQA Examinations:  There has been a strong performance across all year groups, particularly S4.  Almost 70% of pupils achieving five or more National 5 qualifications which is up on last year.  Higher and Advanced Higher results looks similar to previous years.  A full analysis will be provided following the receipt of more detailed statistical information.  Ms Murison is meeting with subject Principal Teachers to go through examination results and set next steps for 2016/17.  Action:  Ms Murison to provide an Insight demonstration at a future meeting.  This will allow parents to see information relating to the exam results.  Action: Margaret to add Insight Demo to the agenda of a future Parent Council meeting.

· Positive behaviour management policy/anti-bullying policy: These are currently being reviewed and input from the Parent Council at future meetings would be appreciated.  Action:  Margaret to add discussion on the above policies to a future Parent Council Agenda.  

· School reporting system:  In addition to the annual Parent Meeting there are now two interim reports built into the school calendar.

The Parent Council Constitution
Margaret advised that the PTA is reviewing its constitution with a view to updating it or coming under the Parent Council one.  The one they have at present is restrictive and does not meet their needs as a fundraising organisation.  They are a small group of who work together, sharing roles.  As the PTA is a sub-committee of the PC, either option is viable.  If the PTA decides it no longer wants its own constitution, the PC one will need to be amended to remove the need for the PTA to have a constitution.  The pros and cons of the options were discussed with Maureen Marton who was present to represent the PTA.  She will feed back to the PTA at their next meeting.  Donna Cuthill, Parental Involvement Officer for Aberdeen City Council has offered to support the PTA in their decision making and has also offered to come along to the meeting if she is available.  Maureen advised that the PTA would appreciate this.  Action: Margaret to attend the next PTA meeting and invite Donna to attend.  
Feedback from ACPCF meeting
· Aisling McQuarry and Reyna Stewart from Aberdeen City Council spoke of the desire to consult with parents at all stages of the design of the Children’s Plan for 2017-2020.  Ways of communicating with parents were discussed and it was agreed that they would provide an electronic version of their presentation for distribution to Parent Councils.  They are keen to engage with parents, guardians and main carers to seek their views on the plan and ask what they think are the core issues facing children and young people in Aberdeen e.g. youth crime, health and wellbeing, child poverty, attainment.  They are also keen to hear about service areas they feel need improvement.  
· A parent made the ACPCF aware that secondary schools are using the SFA age rules for school football teams which means that deferred children are unable to play alongside their peers as they are too old.  Derek Samson from ACC is getting someone to look into this as this has city wide implications for both deferred children and children coming to Aberdeen from other countries.  It was suggested the rules be made clear to parents from the start i.e. the birthday cut off date to avoid unnecessary distress to pupils and their parents who only become aware of the rules during or after the team selection process.  
· Margaret Davidson has now taken over the role of Chair of the Aberdeen Parent Council Forum and Colm O’Riordan has taken on the role of Depute Aberdeen Rep on the National Parent Forum of Scotland.  A new primary/ASN rep was elected to the Education Committee as Angie Bowyer has completed her 2 year term.  

· Derek Samson advised that there are changes to education in the pipeline which are more extensive than he has seen in all his years in education.  Margaret advised that Colm is going to provide a summary of these changes and canvass the opinion of those present tonight so he can share our views when he attends the next NPFS meeting in Edinburgh.
Governance Review of Education

Colm gave an overview of the consultation document which covers questions such as who should take decisions in relation to the education of children and young people, and how funding can be made fairer. It also asks about the support teachers and practitioners need to do their jobs well and how this can be improved.  A discussion took place which provided Colm with information to feed into the NPFS meeting.  The PC thanked him for his summary and wished him well at his first National Parent Forum of Scotland meeting.  Some of the points raised during the discussion were:

· If the proposal to take responsibility for education is taken away from councils and it moves to a regional model, parents will no longer have representatives on the Education Committee representing their views and voting on their behalf.

· If the Government goes ahead with its plan to take some of the Council Tax raised away from Local Authorities as suggested, to close the attainment gap Nationally, how will this affect Aberdeen and its schools?  Money raised in Aberdeen could be used in other parts of the country where there are higher levels of deprivation, with schools here being worse off financially?  
· It would be useful to know what the formula to be used will look like and how the pot is going to be distributed, but that information is not available.

· If the decision is made to devolve more financial autonomy to Head Teachers, how will this affect the authority’ s ability to recruit new Heads?  It is currently very difficult to fill Head Teacher posts, especially at primary level where the difference between a Depute and Head Teacher salary is not very big.  Managing an increased school budget is a lot of responsibility and may put teachers off applying.  Concern was raised that this change may attract business minded people rather than educationally minded ones to the Head Teacher role.
· Jenny Laing was asked for her views and advised that she believes the money raised from Council Tax should remain in the local area.  If the system changes to Regional Boards, Aberdeen would likely lose out as it is seen to be prosperous.  There is also the question of accountability as the funding of education is currently the responsibility of local councils, elected by local people. She also advised that she believes local flexibility in relation to local taxation is necessary.  The council already works with other local authorities when it is beneficial to do so.
AOCB

No further items were raised for discussion.

Next Parent Council Meeting

Monday 21st November, 7:30pm, Aberdeen Grammar School

Margaret thanked everyone for coming and expressed her hope that they would stay on for the AGM which follows this meeting.

The Parent Council can be contacted by emailing pcgrammar@aberdeen.npfs.org.uk or by contacting the school office.

Parent Council information can be found on the school website www.grammar.org.uk
Shopping online?  You can help Aberdeen Grammar PTA raise funds for the school by shopping via www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/ags
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